To be confirmed on 1st August 2016
NORTH TURTON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday, 4th July 2016 

at the Barlow, Edgworth
Present: Councillor D Wild (in the Chair)

Councillors D Appleby, J Catterall, A Dickenson and L Parker

Also present: District Councillor C Rigby, G. Syddall (Clerk), D Rowley (Lengthsman), PCSO Mark Evans, and four members of the public 

Apologies for Absence: Councillor P Birch
Prior to the meeting, members of the public were given an opportunity to address the Parish Council.

A local resident drew attention to recent findings on the contamination of water supplies, caused by poorly maintained septic tanks, amongst other things.

It was agreed to write to the Environment Agency, with a copy to Jake Berry MP, asking them to carry out random sampling of septic tanks near to Broadhead Brook.
Two residents asked for the Parish Council’s help to secure either the removal, or at least a reduction in the height of, large conifer and pine trees at the rear of Antonello’s restaurant, which are causing problems for adjacent residents.

It was agreed to write to Marston’s Brewery.
Police report

PCSO Mark Evans reported that the community speed team had been present in Edgworth over the weekend.
Residents with concerns about cars parked alongside double white lines near to the school should report offenders by calling 101, so that a log can be kept to help justify the deployment of resources to the area.

Police cadets, who are the responsibility of the Neighbourhood Policing team, had attended the recent fun day at the Barlow, and had found it beneficial to meet local residents and to explain about the cadet scheme.
It was pointed out that there is still a sign on Bury Road directing people to the police station, which no longer exists. 

7296 Co-option of Councillor

Resolved: That Alex Dickenson be co-opted as Councillor for Edgworth.
7297 Minutes

Resolved: That the minutes of the meeting held on 6th June 2016, having been circulated, be confirmed as a true record and signed by the Chairman.

7298 Declarations of Interest
There were no declarations of interest.
7299 Accounts
Resolved: 
1. That cheques be signed to pay the following accounts:

Zen Internet Ltd 

Broadband service


£    18.37   

Dave Rowley Landscapes
Litterman/Lengthsman June
£1380.70
BT plc



Telephone



£  103.27


HMRC



Income Tax/Nat Insurance

£ 173.35

SLCC Enterprises Ltd
Purchase of books


£   68.00

Travel Assist


George & the Dragon Project
£ 108.00

Turton Tower


Room hire



£   80.00

Royal Mail Group Ltd
Freepost



£     0.77

A Herd


June salary 



£ 312.00
G Syddall


June salary



£ 871.00
2. That authority be given for direct debit payments to be made to the NEST pension scheme.
3. That the possibility of back-dating pension contributions to 1st April 2016
 be investigated.
7300 Planning Applications

Resolved: 
That the Parish Council submit comments (as below) on planning applications 10/16/0502, 10/16/0524, 10/16/0543 and 10/16/0681.
It was noted that BwD’s Director of Regeneration was happy to brief Parish and Town Councils on planning issues.

.
7301 Planning Decisions

Noted: Blackburn with Darwen Council’s decisions on planning applications.
7302 Drainage of the Moss
A suggestion had been made by the Belmont Village Residents Association that Section 106 monies be sought for improvements to the drainage on the Moss.
The Parish Council did not feel able to support the proposal, on the grounds that it would have a detrimental effect on the recently planted wildflower meadow, which needs to be given an opportunity to establish itself.
In addition, it was noted that a survey carried out several years ago had revealed the presence of an underground well, which meant that the land would always refill with water.

7303 Parking Enforcement
Resolved: That consideration of this item be deferred until the next meeting, pending discussions with Blackburn with Darwen Council.

7305 Community Orchard

The hawthorn/blackthorn hedge will be relocated within the site in the autumn. Some of the trees need re-staking.

It was agreed that a landscaping plan was needed.

Councillor Appleby offered to arrange for someone who cultivates orchards to run a workshop for the volunteers.

7306 Correspondence 
Correspondence received since the last meeting was made available for inspection and noted, including an invitation from St Anne’s Church for the Parish Council to display materials at their national heritage open days on 10th & 11th September, which the Parish Council cannot unfortunately take up. 
7307  Update on the Barlow

A Heritage Lottery Funding representative has visited the site, and seemed particularly interested in the woodland area.

The Charity’s solicitor was looking at options for collaborative working with the cricket and bowling clubs.

COMMENTS ON PLANNING APPLICATIONS RECEIVED BY 

 29th June 2016
10/16/0502
Conversion of redundant barn into a single dwelling at Higher Pastures Farm, Broadhead Road, Turton

The Parish Council has no objections to this proposed conversion
10/16/0524
Two storey rear extension at Elderstone, Station Road, Chapeltown

The Parish Council has no objections to this proposed development
10/16/0543
Extension to north elevation to form two bedrooms at Bisley Moorside House, Moorside Road, Turton

The Parish Council has no objections to this proposed development
10/16/0681
Prior notification of change of use of agricultural building to a dwellinghouse at Whowells Farm, Broadhead Road, Turton

The Parish Council has no objections in principle to the conversion of redundant agricultural buildings into dwellinghouses
Noted: That the next meeting of the Parish Council will be held on Monday, 1st August 2016 at 7.30pm. The public and press are invited to attend and to listen.

Signed - Chairman
The meeting closed at 9.05pm
